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An outspoken politician at times, Ron had 

many admirers and critics. Regardless of party 
affiliation, there was no denying that Ron was 
genuine, and that he would certainly act in a 
fair manner. He was led by Christian values 
and his love for the Lorain community. These 
values served him well, establishing Ron as a 
public servant of the highest order. 

Ron is survived by his wife of 55 years, Dor-
othea, and six of his children, having been 
preceded in death by a daughter and his par-
ents. 

We offer them our prayers and hope that 
they find comfort in the wonderful memories of 
our dear friend, Ron, who will be remembered 
with affection and gratitude for his probing in-
tellect, kind heart, and utter dedication to ad-
vancing Lorain as a community, its people and 
its institutions. 
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RECOGNIZING JOAN M. FLANAGAN 
ON HER RETIREMENT FROM U.S. 
CITIZENSHIP & IMMIGRATION 
SERVICES 

HON. BRIAN HIGGINS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. HIGGINS. Mr. Speaker, I rise to honor 
the remarkable Joan M. Flanagan on the oc-
casion of her retirement after more than thirty 
years of accomplished and distinguished serv-
ice with what was the Immigration and Natu-
ralization Service (INS) and is now United 
States Citizenship and Immigration Services. 

Ms. Flanagan entered on duty on November 
24, 1985 as a Mail and File Clerk in the 
Records unit at the INS Office then located at 
the Buffalo Federal Court House on Court 
Street. In June of 1987, she joined the Inves-
tigations Unit of INS as the Anti-Smuggling/ 
Vehicle Seizure clerk where she participated 
in a pilot program to track data pertaining to 
vehicle seizures into the automated seizure/ 
forfeiture system. That system was expanded 
when the data was entered into the Operation 
Activities Special Information System (OASIS) 
and rolled out to all Ports of Entry proving to 
be a very useful tool for the inspection pro-
gram. 

In January of 1990, Joan Flanagan joined 
the Information/FOIA–PA Unit (Freedom of In-
formation Act/Privacy Act), as an Information 
Officer for Buffalo. At that time, the Buffalo In-
formation Officers also staffed INS Information 
offices in Rochester and Syracuse several 
days a week. 

In October 2002, Ms. Flanagan was pro-
moted to Supervisory Information Officer. She 
was the leader of the Information employees 
of INS who answered sometimes extremely 
complicated questions from the public who ap-
peared at the office in person. The Information 
Officers also answered phone inquiries, and 
reviewed and responded to those who had 
written letters to INS. 

In 2004 she served as a core member and 
subject matter expert in the area of Immigra-
tion Information on the Government’s Team 
known as the ‘‘Most Efficient Organization 
Team’’ during a Competitive Sourcing com-
petition relating to all IIOs positions nation-
wide. At that time, the IIO positions nationwide 
were deemed commercial in the ‘‘Fair Inven-
tory’’ and were placed in A–76 competition to 

allow private companies to compete for these 
positions. The Team goal was to prepare the 
most cost effective proposal that would allow 
the IIOs to remain as federal employees. 

As the subject matter expert, Ms. Flanagan 
conducted site visits to various offices to re-
search and gather data to aid in the progress 
of new concepts. She helped streamline work-
loads and identify and implement the most 
cost effective measures during the develop-
ment of the Government’s competitive bid for 
the 1,300 IIO positions. This competition was 
cancelled in October 2004 prior to submission 
of final proposals after it was likely learned the 
work being done by the Information Officers 
was done as well as possible in terms of cost 
efficiency, accuracy and service to the public. 

In September 2007 Joan Flanagan was pro-
moted to District Adjudications Officer, now 
called Immigration Service Officer II. In this 
position, now as part of the U.S. Citizenship 
and Immigration Service in the Department of 
Homeland Security, she interviewed applicants 
who had applied to become permanent resi-
dents of the United States and/or those who 
applied to become citizens of the United 
States through Naturalization. In January 2011 
she was promoted to Supervisory Immigration 
Services Officer. 

In June of 2013 Joan Flanagan was pro-
moted to Chief of Staff of District 2, the Buf-
falo District, in USCIS which oversees USCIS 
field offices in Albany, New York, Hartford 
Connecticut and St Albans, Vermont and a 
sub office in Syracuse, New York. 

While her dedication to country is well docu-
mented and her stellar reputation is well de-
served, it is her love and loyalty to family and 
community that is also deserving of our deep-
est respect and recognition. The wife of Wil-
liam ‘‘Bill’’ Flanagan for 26 years, Joni is the 
very proud mother of the late Jeffrey Fuqua, 
Kristie (Daron) Moore, Karyn (Duane) Smith 
and Erin (Kyle) Kiminski. As a completely de-
voted grandmother to Marissa Stack, Nicholas 
Moore, Carolyn and Kameron Kiminski, Kaylee 
Reid and Madison Fuqua, there is no stopping 
her and Bill from cheering them all on at 
school programs and sporting events. 

The tragic loss of her beloved son, Tech-
nical Sergeant Jeffrey Fuqua, to PTSD fol-
lowing more than eleven years of active serv-
ice in the US Air Force, including tours of Iraq 
and Afghanistan, compelled her and her 
daughters to action. This fierce trio of warriors 
moved with a sense of urgency to help other 
veterans and their families struggling with 
PTSD as they brought the community together 
to raise awareness and funds for WNY Heroes 
and Horizon Health Services-Freedom Village. 
She recently joined with her family in unveiling 
a bench in memory of her son at her grand-
children’s school, Notre Dame Academy in 
South Buffalo. 

In sharing great joy as well, it is expected 
that Joni and Bill, a veteran and a retiree from 
federal service, will use this time to be to-
gether with family and visit the Magic Kingdom 
even more often. 

From an entry level position as a GS–3 
clerk, Chief of Staff Joan Flanagan rose 
through the ranks holding three supervisory 
positions. Her influence is found in significant 
policies and programs for USINS and USCIS, 
she has advised and mentored scores of other 
employees, and became one of the key play-
ers in the Buffalo District, a district known for 
many years to demonstrate the absolute high-

est standards of accomplishment, dedication, 
and service in the federal government to the 
people of the United States. 

Throughout three decades of service, Joan 
became a reliable resource for information due 
to her expertise in a myriad of subjects. Joan’s 
intelligence and compassionate personality 
have made her a truly valued individual and 
admired friend inside and outside of the office. 
Joan’s dedication to her many positions 
throughout her career and incredible work 
ethic will leave her dearly missed. 

Mr. Speaker, I recognize and congratulate 
Joan M. Flanagan on her extensive service 
and remarkable achievements in both the Im-
migration & Naturalization Service and the 
U.S. Citizenship & Immigration Services. We 
join with her colleagues and many friends in 
wishing Joan, her husband and family good 
health and happiness as she brings her ex-
traordinary career to a close and begins a new 
chapter in her life. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF BARBARA 
TAKEI 

HON. DORIS O. MATSUI 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Ms. MATSUI. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Ms. Barbara Takei, who is being award-
ed the National Parks Conservation Associa-
tion’s Marjorie Stoneman Douglas Award for 
her work in the protection of the Tule Lake 
confinement site as a national park. As her 
family, friends and colleagues gather to cele-
brate her long list of valiant accomplishments, 
I ask my colleagues to join me in honoring this 
awe-inspiring individual who has served and 
contributed greatly to the National Park Sys-
tem. 

Born in Sacramento, the daughter of camp 
internees, Ms. Takei was raised in Detroit and 
graduated from Howard University. She even-
tually became the chief financial officer of the 
non-profit Tule Lake Committee, an organiza-
tion focused on the education and recognition 
of Tule Lake, one of the largest and most con-
troversial sites where thousands of men, 
women, and children of Japanese ancestry 
were incarcerated and detained. Ms. Takei is 
being honored for spearheading the effort to 
prevent the construction of an intrusive fence 
for an airport on the Segregation Center Prop-
erty, which would have disturbed visitor ac-
cess to the site and its visual history. Without 
her longstanding and tireless leadership, the 
Tule Lake confinement site would likely not be 
a protected unit of the National Park System 
today. 

In addition to her steadfast fight for national 
park protection, Ms. Takei has been active in 
the community for preserving the cultural his-
tory of Japanese-Americans, as well as 
spending the past decade researching and 
writing about Tule Lake’s segregation history. 

Mr. Speaker, as the members of the Na-
tional Parks Conservation Association cele-
brate and recognize Ms. Barbara Takei for her 
accomplishments and value to the National 
Park System at the annual Tule Lake Pilgrim-
age, along with Tule Lake survivors and their 
families, I ask all my colleagues to join me in 
honoring this outstanding individual. 
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RECOGNIZING PENNRIDGE CITIZEN 
OF THE YEAR: PATRICIA A. GUTH 

HON. MICHAEL G. FITZPATRICK 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. FITZPATRICK. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize Patricia Guth being named the 
Pennridge Citizen of the Year. 

Dedicated to education and administration; 
Dr. Guth began her teaching career in the 
Central Bucks School District and in 1958 
began teaching in the Pennridge School Dis-
trict. Throughout her career with the Pennridge 
School District, Dr. Guth was the director of 
Elementary Education as well as the Assistant 
Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction. 

In addition, Dr. Guth was the author and 
model presenter of Alternative Teaching Strat-
egies for the federal grant awarded to the 
Pennridge School District. 

In 1992 Pennridge School District Board of 
Directors, rededicated Perkasie Elementary 
School as Dr. Patricia A. Guth Elementary 
School. Patricia A. Guth Elementary School is 
a fitting tribute to Dr. Guth’s work and the 
dedicated faculty and staff who have shaped 
it over the last five decades. 

Dr. Guth is an example of countless individ-
uals who have served their community profes-
sionally and continue to contribute their experi-
ence, time and service through their retirement 
years. Dr. Guth, has set the bar for citizenship 
and service for which others should aspire to. 
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TRIBUTE TO JOHN OVERTON 

HON. DAVID YOUNG 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. YOUNG of Iowa. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize John Overton of Indianola, 
Iowa for his 50 years of service in the funeral 
home industry, as recognized by the 2016 
Iowa Funeral Directors Association Conven-
tion. 

Mr. Overton was licensed as a funeral direc-
tor and embalmer in 1966. He took over the 
family business, Overton Funeral Home, in 
1983. It is one of the oldest businesses in 
Indianola, founded by his grandfather, Lewis 
Overton, in 1928. John’s wife, Barbara, also 
helped the funeral home with bookkeeping, 
marketing and community outreach programs, 
as well as serving as treasurer. 

Though he retired as President of Overton 
Funeral Home, he continued to serve as fu-
neral director. Through all of his years in the 
funeral service, he has been an active mem-
ber of his community. He is also an ordained 
elder at Trinity United Presbyterian Church, 
Past President of the Indianola Rotary Club, 
and a former board member of the Indianola 
Chamber of Commerce. 

I commend John for his half century of serv-
ice to families during those tough times we all 
face. I urge my colleagues in the U.S. House 
of Representatives to join me in congratulating 
John Overton for his dedication and years of 
service. 

HONORING THE COAST GUARD 
TRAINING CENTER PETALUMA 

HON. JARED HUFFMAN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. HUFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the Coast Guard Training Center 
Petaluma in Sonoma County, California, on 
their 45th year of operations. The Training 
Center, the Coast Guard’s largest on the West 
Coast, plays an essential role in training and 
developing their workforce and carrying out 
the mission of the organization. 

Originally known as Two Rock Station, the 
876-acre property was purchased by the 
United States Army in 1942 to serve as an 
electronic intercept station during World War 
II. During the Vietnam War, it was expanded 
to include training facilities for Army soldiers. 
On July 1, 1971, the United States Coast 
Guard took over ownership of the facility, re-
naming the site and expanding the property’s 
functionality with new barracks, family housing 
units, and a water treatment plant. 

Today, the Training Center serves as home 
to more than 650 active duty service mem-
bers, civilian employees, and military family 
members. Each year, more than 3,000 stu-
dents attend basic and advanced career train-
ing courses to become cooks, medics, yeo-
men, information technicians, operations spe-
cialists, and more. The Training Center also 
hosts leadership courses like the Chief Petty 
Officers Academy, which prepares members 
of the service’s senior enlisted corps for their 
roles as front-line leaders and mentors. 

Mr. Speaker, it is therefore fitting that we 
congratulate the United States Coast Guard 
Training Center Petaluma on its 45th year of 
operations, and thank the Center and its peo-
ple for its contributions to our nation’s safety, 
security and environmental stewardship. 
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HONORING IRONDALE UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

HON. JASON SMITH 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. SMITH of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the Irondale United Methodist 
Church on its 150th anniversary. 

The church has a rich history in Washington 
County. Known first as the Irondale Methodist 
Episcopal Church—South, its first building was 
constructed in 1866 and dedicated in 1867, 
free of debt. The first trustees of the church 
were: John Jamison, Stephen Denton, Garrett 
Tidwell, Elbridge Thompson, James D. Den-
ton, James S. Evans and James B. Yeargin. 
It is the oldest church in Irondale. 

Irondale Methodist celebrates its 150th with 
two days of celebration featuring Rev. Jimmie 
Robinson who grew up across the street from 
the church. 

Known affectionately as the ‘‘Old Brick 
Church,’’ Irondale Methodist currently has only 
12 members. Although its numbers have di-
minished, its mission remains the same: To 
spread the Good News of Jesus Christ and 
reach the people of Washington County. 

It is my great pleasure to recognize the 
Irondale United Methodist Church’s sesqui-

centennial celebration today before the United 
States House of Representatives. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF TIM HILL, 
CAPTAIN, PHOENIX FIRE DE-
PARTMENT, PAST PRESIDENT, 
PROFESSIONAL FIRE FIGHTERS 
OF ARIZONA, EXECUTIVE VICE 
PRESIDENT, UNITED PHOENIX 
FIRE FIGHTERS ASSOCIATION 

HON. KYRSTEN SINEMA 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Ms. SINEMA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Captain Tim Hill of the Phoenix Fire 
Department. Tim is retiring today and an in-
credible thirty one years as a first responder in 
our community. In addition to serving as a fire 
fighter, Tim also dedicated his career to serv-
ing the greater needs of the fire fighter com-
munity and Arizona as a whole. 

Tim served as the President of the Profes-
sional Fire Fighters of Arizona and as the Ex-
ecutive Vice President of the United Phoenix 
Fire Fighters Association. In both roles he pro-
vided support to his brothers and sisters in the 
fire-fighting profession and worked with elect-
ed officials and the Arizona Legislature to 
make policy changes to help every Arizona 
first responder. 

Tim served as President of the Professional 
Fire Fighters of Arizona when we lost 19 
brave young fire fighters from the Granite 
Mountain Hot Shot team in June of 2013. That 
was such a tragic loss for our community and 
our state, and I am so grateful to Tim for the 
grace, leadership, and compassion he showed 
in such a difficult time. 

Additionally Tim served on the Arizona Fall-
en Fire Fighter Memorial Commission which 
recently completed the construction and grand 
opening of the only memorial honoring the 119 
fire fighters, paramedics and emergency per-
sonnel in Arizona. His work to make the me-
morial a reality is a testament to his dedication 
to his fellow fire fighters and emergency per-
sonnel and the entire State of Arizona. 
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CONGRATULATING MR. CARL 
GOTZMER ON FIFTY YEARS OF 
SERVICE TO THE UNITED 
STATES NAVY 

HON. STENY H. HOYER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016 

Mr. HOYER. Mr. Speaker, I rise to offer my 
congratulations to Carl Gotzmer of Accokeek, 
Maryland, in the Fifth District. On June 30, 
Carl will be receiving his fifty-year pin from the 
United States Navy in recognition of a half- 
century of civilian service at the Naval Surface 
Warfare Center, Indian Head Division. 

Carl is one of our nation’s leading experts 
on energetics, the field of study concerning 
the movement of energy in a system. This 
field has wide application in defense tech-
nologies, and Carl has drawn on his deep 
knowledge of it to design systems that help 
seamen protect our homeland and carry out 
missions overseas in support of our interests 
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